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CITY COUNCIL MCINTYRE SUBCOMMITTEE MINUTES  
JUNE 4, 2021 MEETING 

 

 
The McIntyre Subcommittee held the June 4, 2021 meeting via Zoom.  Chair Peter Whelan 
opened the meeting at 3:30 p.m. with a roll call.   
 
Present via Zoom:  Chair Peter Whelan and Councilors Deaglan McEachern, John Tabor 
and Paige Trace.   
 
City representatives present via Zoom:  City Manager Karen Conard, City Attorney Robert 
Sullivan, and Principal Planner Nick Cracknell 
 
Also present via Zoom:  Russell Preston and Mandy Reynolds, both from Principle Group 
(PG), Bill Downey and Michael Kane of Redgate/Kane. 
 
Public comment:  Bill Downey from Bow Street had questions concerning discussions with 
Redgate/Kane and application of the Right-to-Know law to the work of the Subcommittee. 
 
Chair Whelan then updated the Subcommittee on his recent discussions with Michael Kane 
of Redgate/Kane.  He indicated that the discussions featured, “nothing negative.”  It is 
expected that the FBI will be leaving the McIntyre property on September 1st.  The National 
Park Service is prepared to review a revised application from the City and a determination 
needs to be made procedurally as to how the Subcommittee should move forward with 
Redgate/Kane.  At 4:05 PM, Michael Kane joined the meeting.  After some discussion, it 
was recommended by the City Attorney that perhaps Chair Whelan and Mr. Kane should 
meet to discuss the next steps.   
 
After determining to hold another meeting on June 10th at 3:30 p.m. by Zoom, the 
meeting was convened on motion of Councilor McEachern, seconded by Councilor 
Trace, vote unanimous. 
 
 
Date Approved:  _______________  _______________________________ 
       Peter Whelan, Chair 
       McIntyre Subcommittee  
 
Minutes taken by City Attorney Robert Sullivan 
 


